
 
ECONOMIC SUMMIT 

PRESENTED BY THE NORMAN ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT COALITION 
MINUTES 

 
March 13, 2014 

 
The City Council of the City of Norman, Cleveland County, State of Oklahoma, attended an Economic 
Summit presented by the Norman Economic Development Coalition on the 13th day of March, 2014, 
at 9:00 a.m. at the Norman Embassy Suites Hotel and Conference Center located at 2501 Conference 
Drive, Norman, Oklahoma, and notice of the summit was posted at the Municipal Building at 
201 West Gray 48 hours prior to the event.  Although this summit was not a regularly scheduled 
meeting of Council a quorum of Council was present; therefore, a summary of the event is recorded as 
required by the Open Meeting Act. 
 
  PRESENT:   Councilmembers Castleberry, Griffith, 

Jungman, Miller, Mayor Rosenthal 
 
 ABSENT: Councilmembers Kovach, Heiple, Holman, 

Williams 
 
The annual Norman Economic Development Summit began with a welcome and introduction of 
elected officials.  Community leaders presentations were then made by representatives from the 
Norman Regional Hospital Authority, Norman Public Schools, University of Oklahoma, Moore 
Norman Technology Center, Norman Economic Development Coalition and City Manager, Steve 
Lewis.   
 
Guest Speaker Presentations:  Mr. Barry Murphy, Managing Director of Cushman and Wakefield, 
provided a presentation on trends in the office market for the Oklahoma City metro area and Mr. Stuart 
Graham, Vice President of CB Richard Ellis, provided a presentation on trends in the office market for 
the Oklahoma City metro area.  The final presentation and remarks regarding economic development 
in Oklahoma was made by the Oklahoma Secretary and Executive Director of Commerce, Larry 
Parman.  The event ended at 12:20 pm.  
 
 
 
 
 
The summit ended at 12:20 p.m. 
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